CITY OF VINELAND, N.J.

ORDINANCE NO. 2022- 62

AN ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR NO PARKING
RESTRICTIONS ALONG A PORTION OF GLENN
TERRACE.

WHEREAS, the City Engineer has recommended that parking be prohibited along a
portion of Glenn Terrace because of concerns that the roadway is not wide enough to
accommodate parking on both sides of the street with two-way traffic; and

WHEREAS, currently, parking is permitted on both sides of Glenn Terrace which is
about 29 feet wide from curb to curb.

WHEREAS, said recommendation has the concurrence of the Vineland Police
Department and the City Solicitor and is considered to be in the best interest of the City of
Vineland; now, therefore,

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF VINELAND THAT:

SECTION 1. No person shall park a vehicle at any time upon any of the following

described streets or parts of streets:

Name of Street Side Location

Glenn Terrace East From the easterly curbline of Roberts
Boulevard (at the southeast corner) to a
point 260 feet south thereof.

SECTION 2. Signs shall be erected and maintained as authorized by the Commissioner
of Transportation of the State of New Jersey.

SECTION 3. All ordinances or parts thereof inconsistent with the provisions of this
ordinance are hereby repealed to the extent of such inconsistency.

SECTION 4. This Ordinance shall take effect upon passage and publication as provided
by law.
Passed first reading:

Passed final reading:

President of Council
Approved by the Mayor:

Mayor
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City Clerk
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July 5, 2022

RE: Glenn Terrace
Request for No Parking Ordinance

;

I have received concerns from residents regarding on-street parking along Glenn Terrace, south
of Roberts Boulevard. As a result, | investigated the site and found that the roadway is not wide
enough to accommodate parking on both sides of the street with two-way traffic. The roadway
is 29 feet wide, which is only enough room to permit parking on one side of the road.

Bob Dickenson, Business Administrator:

A letter was sent to all residents/property owners along this section of Glenn Terrace in
September of last year. The letter was sent to notify them of the upcoming parking restriction as
well as obtain their feedback on which side to restrict parking. Only one resident reached out to
the Engineering office, where the resident stated they were agreeable to having parking
restricted on their side of the street (east side).

Please prepare an Ordinance establishing No Parking along Glenn Terrace as follows:
Name of Street Side Location

Glenn Terrace East From the easterly curbline of Roberts Boulevard (at the
southeast corner) to a point 260 feet south thereof

Also, a Work Order will be submitted to Public Works to install “No Parking” signs in the location
stated above.

Should you have any questions and/or comments please feel free to contact me at extension
4098.

Very truly yours,

o

David J. Maillet, PE
City Engineer

Cc: Jim Neher, Public Works Director
Sgt. Nicholaos Dounoulis, Vineland Police Department

Special arrangements for persons with disabilities may be made if requested in

LL’\, advance by contacting the Business Administrator's office at 856-794-4144.



